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Dear Parents/Carers,  

Thank you to our entire community for another wonderful year of learning. We 

have achieved so much together this year and I’m so proud of every single 

student.   

Are you moving elsewhere for 2024?  

We are finalising 2024 classes. In order for us to be up-to-
date with enrolments and staffing, we ask that families with 
students in Kindergarten to Year 5 who already know they 
will not be returning in 2024 to inform the school via phone 
call, note or email as soon as possible. 

Student Reports - Sentral – Parent Portal  

Student reports have been published on our Parent Portal, 

therefore, it is imperative that every family member joins 

our new application.  

If you need any assistance then please contact our school office.  

Kindergarten and Preschool 2024 Enrolments  

It isn’t too late to join our wonderful school in 2024. If your child turns 5 before 
31st July 2024 you are able to request an enrolment application from the 
school office for Kindergarten. All families within our school intake area will be 
accepted, provided all documentation is submitted. Families can also com-
plete their initial enrolment application online via our school website at https://
lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

If your child does not live within our intake area, visit out-of-area enrol-
ment. Out-of-area enrolment procedures are subject 
to the department’s enrolment policy. 

Children attending our preschool this year will still need to 
follow the same enrolment procedures if they wish to enrol 
at Lansvale Public School.  

https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder/index
https://ooa.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=5220
https://ooa.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=5220
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2002-0006
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Principal’s Message...continued 

LANSVALE LEGENDS 

On Wednesday 13th December we celebrated our annual Legends Day. This 

was to reward our students who have earnt enough Lansvale Learners 

throughout the year.  

Congratulations to those students and a big thank you to 

the P & C for yet again donating a prize to every child 

who will attend. Thank you to our office team and Mrs 

Goulton for coordinating this event.  

FUN Day  

Thank you to our amazing staff for all of their fantastic work in 
making Fun Day an amazing day. We had showbags, sausage 
sizzle, rides and it was so great to see our families back onsite 
celebrating with our students!  

DIAMOND Party 
 
On Monday 11th December we celebrated the Diamond 
Party. On this day all students who had achieved their         
Diamond Chart were able to enjoy a movie and each child 
was treated to a packet of popcorn and a popper. Thank 
you to our amazing office staff and Mrs Geadeh for assisting with this day 
and ensuring it was a success.  
 
End of Year Award Presentation Day 
 
On Monday 27th November we celebrated our annual 
Presentation Day. A huge thank you to Mrs Mallios, Miss Tu 
and the wonderful presentation day team in coordinating this 
fabulous event.  
 
All students have achieved so much this year. We are so proud of all of our 
students.  

Kindergarten Orientation and Transition 
 
We were so pleased to be able to welcome our new 2024 Kin-
dergarten and Preschool children onsite for their orientation. It 
was fantastic to be able to show children the Preschool and 
Kindergarten classrooms. A big thank you to Ms Ng, Mrs Lien 
and the entire Kindergarten and Preschool teams for all of their 
hard work in putting these sessions together.  
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Principal’s Message...continued 

2023 SCHOOL LEADERS 

A huge thank you to our fabulous 2023 school leaders; Kathy, 
Kristina, Phuoc and Alex. You have been absolute super 
stars. Congratulations on all that you have achieved, and we 
wish you all the best for the future.  

P & C – Thank you 

Our school would not be able to run as many events if it was not for the        
support of our amazing P & C. Last week we held our annual ‘Thank you’ 
morning tea where we were able to thank all of our extremely dedicated        
volunteers. A special thank you to the P & C executive led by our President 
Mrs Rayan Haidar for their tremendous work throughout the year. Thank you 
for always supporting our students.  

Como Public School 

In Week 7 our Problem Busters visited Como PS as we have been working 

closely with Como PS throughout Semester 2. Both of our schools have 

been working on a similar project focused on supporting our High Potential 

and Gifted Students in the social and emotional domain. Our Problem          

Busters demonstrate leadership skills whilst on the playground as they           

problem solve minor playground issues. It was great to see our two schools 

connecting and building strong relationships together.  
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Principal’s Message...continued  

 

Take a look at some of our events over the next few weeks! 

When What is on? 
Term 4, Week 10 

Monday 11
th
 December Diamond Party 

Tuesday 12
th
 December Year 6 Farewell 

Tuesday 12
th
 December Cabramatta HS extension Mathematics 

Program 
Wednesday                    
13

th
 December 

LEGENDS Party 

Friday 15
th
 December Last day of school for 2024 

2024 
Term 1, Week 1 

Week 1 – Thursday               
1

st
 February 

1
st
 day of school for students in Years 1-6 

Week 1 – Thursday               
1

st
 February 

Best Start Kindergarten commences (see 
individual time) 

Term 1, Week 2 
Week 2 – Wednesday          
7

th
 February 

1
st
 day of school for students in           

Kindergarten 

2024 Starting Date 

In order to support a strong start to 2024, there are two School Development 

Days (SDD) at the beginning of Term 1, 2024.  

For Term 1, 2024, School Development Days are scheduled for Tuesday 
30th January and Wednesday 31st January. This means all students in           
1-6 return to school on Thursday 1st February 2024. Our new 2024         
Kindergarten students will complete the Best Start assessment in this week 
and  all Kindergarten students will then begin school on Wednesday  
7th February 2024.   

FAREWELL TO STAFF  

Many of our staff have successfully obtained permanent and/or promotion 
positions and sadly will be leaving Lansvale PS in 2023.  

Miss Claire Carradice has been appointed to Wahroonga PS. Miss              
Carradice has been at Lansvale PS for over 5 years and during this time  
she has been involved in so many extra-curricular activities. Miss Carradice 
always puts our students. Thank you for your outstanding support and         
dedication to teaching and learning. We wish you all the best.  

Miss Tida Chor will be taking on an assistant director role at a private       
centre. We are so thrilled for Miss Tida but will miss her immensely in our 
Preschool. Miss Tida has been instrumental in our Preschool since she  
started and has played a huge role in our last assessment and rating. Miss 
Tida always puts our children first and goes above and beyond to support 
our families. We wish Miss Tida all the best for the future.  

Mr Malcolm Fry joined our wonderful school this year supporting our High 
Potential and Gifted Students in Creative Arts. Mr Fry will be teaching         
casually in 2024 and we wish him all the best and thank him for his support 
throughout 2023.  



 

Lansvale Public School 

Chancery Street, Canley Vale  NSW 2166 

9724 5252                lansvale-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website  www.lansvale-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

Principal’s Message...continued 

Mrs Chelsea Nouzad returned to our school in Term 4 after 
maternity leave. Mrs Nouzad has been supporting our EALD 
students and has been instrumental in establishing strong 
EALD structures throughout Lansvale PS. Mrs Nouzad will be 
teaching casually in 2024 and we wish her all the best and 
thank her for her support throughout 2023.  
 

Miss Mia Reading completed her practicum at our school this year and then 
joined us in a casual teaching capacity. Miss Reading has successfully 
gained a position at Mardsen Road PS in 2024 and we wish her all the best.  
 
Miss Jennifer Quach completed her practicum at our school this year and 
from Term 3 she started teaching Class 1/2 Lake Hillier. Miss Quach has 
been a wonderful support throughout 2023 and her dedication and passion 
for teaching is infectious. Miss Quach has been appointed permanently to 
Denham Court PS in 2024 and we wish her all the best.  
 

Miss Sasha Buck  is one of our dedicated School Learning Support Officers 
who has been supporting many students at Lansvale PS. We thank Miss 
Sasha for her continued support of our students and for always going above 
and beyond. Miss Sasha will be working casually in 2024 and we wish her all 
the best.  
 

Miss Sally Pang is one of our dedicated School Learning Support Officers 
who has been supporting many students at Lansvale PS. We thank Miss  
Sally for her continued support of our students and for always going above 
and beyond. Miss Sally will be working casually in 2024 and we wish her all 
the best.  

THANK YOU 

2023 will be remembered for so many reasons. I’m so proud of 
our students, staff and community for all that we have 
achieved this year.  

Our amazing SAS staff have gone above and beyond to       
support staff, students and families each and every day and 
we truly would be lost without them.  

Thank you to our incredible teachers and the executive team who have 
worked so hard this year to ensure that all of our students have achieved 
success.  

To our amazing P & C led by our President, Rayan thank you for all that         
you do to make Lansvale Public School a great school. You have been         
absolutely amazing in your support this year and I am so grateful. Please 
make sure you rest over the break and be ready for another fabulous year        
in 2024!  

Finally, to our amazing students of Lansvale Public School, I am so proud       
of everything you have achieved this year. Your resilience, hard work and 
kindness has really shone through. I wish our Year 6 students all the best for 
high school and we can’t wait to welcome everyone back in 2024.  

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  

 
Mrs Laura Karam 

Principal  
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Preschool Newsletter Week 10 

Preschool concert 

Preschool showcased their singing and dancing talents during our annual Christmas concert. Thankyou to all our 

families who catered for the event with delicious party food. The children were so excited they got to meet        

Santa and even more excited when they made it on Santa’s good list. 

 

Child Safety  

We completed our body parts lesson where the children learnt the names of the male and female body parts. 

We spoke about it being private and that no one has the right to touch and photograph their  private parts.  

 

 

 

 

 

Letters to Santa 

Our children have been so busy writing letters to Santa, telling him how good they’ve been all  year.  Popular 

this year is lego, Ipads and Iphones and squishmallows. They are looking forward to receiving their presents 

from Santa soon. 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 

Sydney Zoo 

Our preschoolers also enjoyed their first excursion to Sydney zoo this term. We enjoyed a fun bus ride with our 

families and classmates. When we got there, we engaged in Aboriginal cultural activities which included looking 

at artifacts and singing and dancing to traditional Aboriginal music. We then had an  opportunity to explore the 

zoo and saw many animals.  

 

 

 

 

 

Multicultural Day 

Our preschoolers also took part in Multicultural day. We all got dressed up in our traditional costumes before  

taking part in rotation activities which included making flags, Vietnamese dancing, drawing  Aboriginal symbols 

and traditional stories. Thank you to all the parent volunteers for giving up their time to run these activities . 

Assessment and Rating 

Our preschool underwent a rigorous assessment and rating process and we are 

pleased to announce that we have achieved a rating of exceeding which is the 

highest rating a service can get. Congratulations to the  preschool team for all 

their hard work and dedication .  

 

Merry Christmas 

It has been such a pleasure working with all our families and children through-

out this year. We wish you all the best next year and whether you are starting 

kindy at Lansvale or somewhere else, our doors are always open for you to vis-

it. Preschool wishes everyone a Merry Christmas and a happy holiday season. 
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Year 5 Literacy and Numeracy Groups Mrs Stamoulis  

My Year 5 Literacy groups were designed to enhance fundamental reading skills and         
to elevate comprehension to new heights. Students were learning about inferential        
reading, a crucial skill that goes beyond the surface of the text. It involves making         
connections, drawing conclusions, and understanding how to read between the lines.               
I have been guiding students through thought-provoking texts, encouraging them to            
explore characters' motivations, analyse plot developments and make predictions based 
on evidence. Through engaging discussions and activities, my Year 5 students improved in 
reading comprehension. 

During my Numeracy groups, my Year 5 students became better mathematicians through 
the exploration of additive strategies. They understood that mathematics is not just 
about numbers but also about problem-solving and critical thinking. From hands-on           
activities to interactive problem-solving sessions, my students developed their addition 
and  subtraction skills. 

From Mr Mangraviti 

Additive strategies in Numeracy 

I have loved working with Year 3 and Year 4 students in term 3 for Numeracy.         
Our wonderful mathematicians have been making remarkable progress so far,         
all focusing on  using a range of addition and subtraction strategies to solve 2        
and 3-digit problems. Warm-up and cool-down games are a regular feature, which 
always allows the students to practise their skills mentally. 

In term 3, students have been mastering flexible and efficient methods such as 
levelling, constant difference and regrouping. The students seem to think these 
strategies are superpowers with how easy they are to use! It was amazing to see  
so many students progress in solving a range of additive problems. I am so proud of 
these clever learners for always displaying such great enthusiasm and diligence       
towards their development in mathematics. 
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Numeracy Groups with Mrs Narli   

 

 

This semester, stage 1 and 2 students developed their knowledge of flexible strategies when solving     

addition and subtraction problems involving 2- and 3-digit numbers. During the sessions, students          

selected cards to generate their own numbers, which is important for developing their mathematical 

understanding. This helped boost student engagement, enhancing their overall learning experience. 

Overall, I am incredibly proud of the remarkable progress that the students in my numeracy groups 

have made. 

 

Mason learned to add and subtract tens numbers by counting by 10s. He utilised 

a number line to assist him in counting both forwards and backwards by 10s        

on the decade,identifying which digit changes and understanding the reasons 

behind it.  

 

Selena investigated adding and subtracting tens numbers, bridging to 100. She 

demonstrated her understanding of this strategy using place value, allowing her 

to avoid counting by 10s. 

 

 

Jessica investigated the addition and subtraction of decade numbers and 2- and  

3-digit numbers by counting by 10s off the decade. She used her own cards and 

was able to demonstrate her understanding of this strategy. 

 

 

Alicia investigated adding and subtracting decade numbers and 2- and 3-digit 

numbers, bridging to 100, using her own cards. She used place value and a      

number line to solve problems, allowing her to avoid counting by 10s. 
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From Mrs Allen  

During Term 4, Year 1 students have been using Decodable 

Texts to read for fluency and comprehension. Reading Groups       
happen four times a week in the classrooms with a small group of 
children, usually three or four per group. They have been reading 
fictional and non-fictional texts.                                                                                                                             

Children learn many reading strategies like re-reading after a correction, sounding out 
difficult words, finding little words in an unfamiliar word or partitioning the word into 
chunks. 

  

After they have read the text individually or as a group, they are asked 
comprehension questions to make sure they have understood the text.  

Writing a sentence or two after the lesson, helps them monitor their spelling and 
punctuation.  
No matter what level of reading the children are at, they enjoy this activity… 
 

                       
Sometimes children are recorded reading a few pages from their text and this is  
posted on Seesaw, so parents and teachers can listen to them and note their progress., 

              
These children planted seedlings in our garden after reading a book on gardening. 

           
After harvesting the produce, we made vegetable fritters and wrote out the recipe.  
We then sold fritters to the teachers to raise money for new seedlings. 
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